
Cora, Olivia, and I (Michelle) 
had a wonderful trip to Ghana, 
West Africa.  We traveled with 
my dad, Bill Elgin, and got to 
spend 6 days in the cities of 
Tema, Accra, and Takradi.  

While we were there, CEF 
workers from 13 different 
countries across Western Africa 
also came to participate in a 
regional conference.  We got to 
meet these workers, hear about 
their countries, and hear of 
ways to pray for them and their 
work.  We also got to spend a 
little bit of time sight-seeing 
including a trip to the beach and  
a sobering visit to a castle that 
was used years ago in the 
trans-Atlantic slave trade.

   The most exciting thing 
about out time there was our 
visits to Good News Clubs.  We 
got to see neighborhood clubs 
where children gathered on 
patches of dirt in a yard, town 
clubs that met in a local 
gathering place, and school 
clubs where kids by the 
hundreds were dismissed from 
class and filled a room to the 
brim so they could hear the 
Gospel story.  

Cora and Olivia were able to 
participate in the clubs by 
singing and doing some Gospel 
magic.  The children kept trying 
to touch their hair and skin!  It’s 
a trip we will never forget.  
Thanks for your prayers.

GOOD NEWS

Children at a neighborhood
 Good News Club.

AFRICA!

Posing in the dresses that were 
made for us as gifts.  The fabric is 

stamped with the CEF logo.

Visiting with some children after 
Good News Club 

Right: 
Children gather at school for their 

weekly club.  The headmaster told us 
behavior has greatly improved in his 

school since the club started.  He said 
he wishes every school in the country 

could have a Good News Club.

Happy Thanksgiving!


